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business. The inherent drawback in providing this flexibility is that this may limit consistency and
comparability across organizations.

While there are benefits and drawbacks to each of the options discussed, we believe that option “b”
would be the most meaningful option to investors. Option “b” would allow reporting entities to organize
financial statement disclosures in the manner which would result in disclosure of the most relevant and
representative information about the reporting entity. Given the diversity across entities and industries
we believe it would be difficult for the FASB to prescribe an order which would be relevant for all
reporting entities.

Chapter 7 — Other Matters for Discussion
Our comments primarily relate to Questions 20 through 22 which state:

e Question 20: Would the change to the requirements described in paragraph 7.8 for disclosure
of the summary of accounting policies improve the effectiveness of disclosure?

e Question 21: Should the summary of accounting policies include information about industry-
specific accounting policies?

e Question 22: Are there other required disclosures that could be modified or eliminated in the
short term that would result in a significant reduction in the volume of notes to financial
statements?

We believe that the modifications described in section 7.8 to replace existing disclosures related to
accounting policies with more streamlined disclosures would improve the effectiveness of disclosures.
This would enable reporting entities to focus on the policies that were selected when there are multiple
acceptable alternatives or an explanation of the accounting method that was applied if there is no
specific or analogous guidance. We believe that the summary of accounting policies should include a
description of the use of industry-specific accounting policies.

However, we caution that before eliminating the requirements surrounding accounting policy
disclosures, the FASB should consider performing additional outreach to determine whether financial
statement users find these policy disclosures useful. While removing this information from the financial
statement footnotes would decrease the volume of disclosures, it is important to ensure users have
sufficient information to understand the accounting principles applied when preparing the financial
statements.

Finally, one additional area where we feel a reduction in disclosures might be warranted is with respect
to recently issued accounting standards, which are typically included as a component of the summary of
accounting policies footnote. While it is important for reporting entities to explain the impact where
material to the company, these disclosures typically include boilerplate language which summarizes the
FASB's accounting standards updates. We believe these disclosures could be streamlined such that
reporting entities only include a meaningful discussion of the impact if material to the reporting entity.
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We appreciate the opportunity to comment on the Discussion Paper, and welcome the opportunity to
discuss our views further with you.

Sincerely,

Brad O’Bryan
Senior Vice President, Corporate Controller and Chief Accounting Officer





